CASE 2727: Appli. of CONTINENTAL
to establish rules for the OIL

CENTER-BLINEBRY POOL.
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- PAGE 2
: BEFORE THE
e OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
January 3, 1963
EXAMINER HEARING
$w | IN THE MATTER OF:
z 2
. Application of Continental Oil Company to estab- ,
lish special rules and regulations, Lea County, CASE 2727

New Mexico, Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the establishment of special rules
and regulations for the 0Oil Center-Blinebry
Pool in Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Les
Ccunty, New Mexico, including a provision for
80~acre spacing units.

BEFORE: Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner

TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

SANYA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

MR, NUTTER: Call Case 2727,
1£N

MR. DURREIT: Application of Continental Oil Company
to establish special rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexicol

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, Jason Kellahin,

Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, representing the Applicant. We will

have two witnesses.,

(Witnesses sworn.)

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N. M,

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Examiner please, we would like

PHONE 243.6691

to offer Mr. Wolfe as the first witness, and upon the completion

m

of the portion of his testimony, we would like to present the

second witness and then recall Mr. Wolfe. I think it would make

a more logical and orderly presentation,




MR. NUTTER: All right,
(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibits
Nos. 1 through 6 marked for
identification,)
JOHN WOLFE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi-

fied as follows:

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1!182

DIRECT EXAMINATION

E, Inc.

~
A

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Would you state your name, please?

John Wolfe.

Q

A

Q By whom are you employed and in what position?

A I am employed by Continental Oil Company as District

Engineer, in the Eunice, New Mexico, District.

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHONE 983.3971

’e Q Have you testified before the 0il Conservation Commissipn
as an engineer and made your qualifications a matter of record?

A Yes, sir,

MR, KELLAHIN: Any questions as to the witness' gualifi
cations?

MR. NUTTER: No, sir.

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVI(

-3

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Are you familiar with the applicatio

of Continental Oil Company in Case 27277

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.669!

A Yes, sir.
Q Would you state briefly what is proposed by Continental

in this case?

A Case 2727 involves the application of Continental Oil
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A Exhibit 2 is a structure map of the Oil Center~Blinebr
Pool and the surrounding area. The contours depict the structural

configuration of the Blinebry marker with an interval between

contours of 25 feet., The structural control is from those wells

having penetrated the Blinebry formation and supplemented by

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-.1182

structural control from the overlying shallow beds which are
widely developed in the area.

The 0Oil Center-Blinebry structure is shown to be a
northwest=southeast trending anticline. The Blinebry formation
in this area exhibits a series of these anticlinal closures.

‘ o0l, approximately five miles

to the north-northwest, the Weir-Blinebry Pool, approximately

our miles to the north-northeast, and the Blinebry Pool, approx-

[l

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-397|

imately five and a half miles to the east-southeast, are all
shown to be on separate structures.

The Blinebry has been penetrated in various locations

shown by the green coloration. In each of these cases, operators
either tested dry or abandoned without testing the Blinebry.

Q Is it your opinion that the Oil Center-Blinebry Pool

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUEROUE, N. M.

is a separate reservoir from the Monument~Blinebry, the Weir-

linebry, and Blinebry Pool you just mentioned?

PHONE 243.669)

A Yes, sir, in my opinion the four reservoirs are effec-
tively separated by structure and by permeability barriers., It
is extremely unlikely that there is any connection between any

two of the four pools.
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Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No., 3,
would you state what that is?

A Exhibit No. 3 is a cross section drawn between five of
the producing wells in this field. This cross section extends

from Continental Meyer B-4 No, 20 on the left,through Meyer B-4

FARMINCTON N M
PHONE 325.1:B2

No., 22, Gulf's Bell Ramsey No. 11, Continental Meyer B-4 No. 19
to Continental Meyer B-4 No, 21 on the right. The exhibit shows
wells related to a common sub-sea datum so that structural dif=-
ferences between wells are shown. The Blinebry marker is desig-
nated and the main pay zone is shown shaded in green, Completion

data is printed below each well, and this section shows that the

S
fa
)
=
~
Q-:
=3
N
QO
<,
=
[ ?% porous intervals appear in each well, indicating that porosity
S s | .
Es U is continuous through the pool.
20
W X
S Q Will you refer to Exhibit No. 4 and explain that exhibijt?
72
o™
&5 A Exhibit No. 4 is a cross section between Continental's
— .
g; Meyer B-«4 Nos. 21 and 21. These wells are about three locations
_ 23 apart, three standard locations, and are the two wells 1in the
i_ Eg pool which have been corrd. Each well is represented in this
3 S
: X ;. cross section by the core graph showing the results of the analy~
\ =g
7 &) $o sis of the cores taken from the well. Porosity values are shaded
gg in green, and permeability values in red. This exhibit shows
[
Fa
that the zones of permeability are continuous between these two
wells, just as is the porosity shown on Exhibit 3 and on this

Exhibit to be continuous in these wells,

; Q Does the line showing the ¢tross section in the area
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.13182

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983.3971

N. M,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUAUERQUE,
PHONE 243.6691

appear on the exhibit, Mr. Woilfe?

A Yes, the line appears on the exhibit connecting No.
20 and 21.

Q It shows the distance between the wells?

A It's approximately three standard locations.

Q Based on information shown on Exhibits 3 and 4, what

do vou conclude as to the continuity of the zones?

A Based on the data that we have which is shown in
Exhibits 3 and 4, the continuity of the zones is excellent through
out the pool, Porositv and permeability are continuous. The
vertical fractures described in the core analyses materially
contributes to both vertical and horizontal communication through-
out the pool.

Q What type of drive mechanism is present in the reser~
voir?

A At this time we're not certain what type drive is pre~
sent. We have found no evidence of a gas cap. We have a possi~
bility of water drive. The predominant drive mechanism probably
will be solution gas.

Q You stated that there is a possibility of a water
drive in the pool. Upon what informatior do you base this?

A Primarily upon two observations., Referring to Exhibit
3, the Gulf Bell Ramsey No, 11, located approximately 50 feet
lower structurally than the discovery well, was completed making

46 percent water and is still producing approximately this percent




— PAGE Q

of water. Secondly, the Monument-Blinebry Pool to the north
exhibits every indication of having a2 water drive.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit Nec. 5,

does this illustrate any of the statements that you have made

concerning the Monument-Blinebry Pool?

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

A Exhibit No. 5 is a reservoir performance curve of the
Monument~Blinebry Pool. You will note that the pool has been
producing since 1948, a period of approximately 14 years, In that
time the bottom hole pressure has declined only about 925 pounds,
the GOR has remained relatively constant and water production

has increased to a8 point where it is more than double that of the

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

:5 oilae All of these factors indicate a fairly active water drive,
§§ Q Would you anticipate, on the basis of what you know‘
5
’< TE of the Oil Center-Blinebry Pool, that it would be comparable to
the Monument-Blinebry Pool?
A From the data that we have at the present time, there's
a definite possibility we will have a water drive.
- Q Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared by you or under
. your supervision?
;g A Yes, sir.
. ‘g MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to offer in evidence
iz

Exhibits 1 through 5,
MR. NUTTER: Continental's Exhibits 1 through 5 will

be admitted in evidence.

(Whereupon, Appiicant's Exhibits
Nos, 1 th;ough 5 admitted in

evidence, )
/"“\
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[
‘ MR. KELLAHIN: We would like to dismiss Mr, Wolfe at
, this time and call ancther witness. However, you may want to
" proceed with the cross examination of this phase of his testimony
. Ty at the present.
' 58 MR. NUTTER: I think we'll wait until he comes back on
S %g for cross examination. Mr. Wolfe is excused at this time,
Q [
— MR. KELLAHIN: I would like to call Mr. Jim McGuire,
=
2 please,
=~
o JAMES McGUIRE
€
2] called as a witness, having been first duly sworn on oath, testi=
O
EE fied as follows:
N ok
& %3 DIRECT EXAMINATICN
S i
i <w BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Qe Q Would you state your name, please?
<
€3 A James McGuire.
[
E; Q By whom are you employed and in what position?
23 A I am employed by Continental Oil Company as a Senior
Eg Production Engineer in our Regional Office in Fort Worth, Texas.
(«
< . Q Have you ever testified before the Oil Conservation
‘ S
- Q 4o | Commission of New Mexico?
gg A No, I have not.
4
N
Q For the benefit of the Commission, would you outline
your education and experience as a3 Petroleum Engineer?
A I hold a Bachelor of Science Degree in Petroleum
Engineering which I obtained from the University of Oklahoma in
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

F'ING SERVICE, Inc.

4
4

SANTA FE, N. M,
PHMONE 983-3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPOR

ALBUQUERQUE, ™, M,
PHONE 243.66891

1953, After graduation, I was employed by Texaco, Inc. for
nearly seven years. During this period I was engaged in various
field and reservoir engineering assignments; and upon termination
I held the position of Area Engineer., 1 have been employed by
Continental Oil Company for the past three years and have been
primarily engaged in reservoir engineering and secondary recovery
assignments. My present title is Senior Production Engineer, and
I am primarily engaged in reservoir engineering assignments in
our Regional Office in Fort Worth.

MR. KELLAHIN: We offer the witness.

MR. NUTTER: He is qualified.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Are you familiar with the applica-
tion of Continental Oil Company in this case?

A Yes, I am.

Q Will you explain the study that»ydu have made of the
0il Center-Blinebry reservoir to determine the extent of drainage
by a well?

A One strong indication our study showed of extensive
drainage radius is the rapid build-up to stabilized bottom hole
pressure we observed on pressure build-up surveys we have run here
For example, our Meyer B~-4 No, 19, the discovery well in the pool,
reached a stabilized bottom hole pressure within 45 hours of
shut-in on a survey we ran shortly after completion of the well.

Q What is the significance of this rapid buildeup?

A Let me explain it in this manner. When a well is

.

<
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.
PHONE 243 .6691

produced, the pressure disturbance radiates out from the well
bore to 3 given drainage radius. Now when this well is shut back
in, pressure equalization back towards the well bore begins to
occur, 1if the drainage area of a well has reasonably good per=-
meability, this pressure equalization will be quite rapid. If,
however, the perheability is low, then considerable time will

be required for the pressure stabilization to occur,

Q Does that have anything to do with the permeability of
the reservoir rock?

A Yes., Since the drainage radius is strongly influenced
by permeability, it follows then that rapid pressure stabiliza-
tion is indicative of good permeability and thus extensive drainag
radius, whereas a slow build-up indicates low permeability and
shallow drainage radius. Génerally, we can say that the rapid
pressure build-up indicates deep drainage and long build-up time
indicates shallow drainage. In the case of Meyer B-4 No. 19 Well,
the fact that this well stabilized within a 45-hour period is in
my opinion a strong indication of very considerable drainage radiu

Q Do you have any other indication of an extensive draine
age radius?

A Yes. Another strong indication we've noted of this
extensive drainage radius is the boundary effect shown by the
pressure build-up surveys we have run on our Continental Meyer
B=4 19 Well, our No. 20, our No, 21, our Neo, 22 Well; I don't

know «= I would like to introduce these curves, Have they been




introduced?

Q They have not,
B A They are attached to the other exhibits,
Q I call your attention to Exhibit No. 6. Does that

reflect the curves to which you just referred?

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

g | A I believe it is Exhibit No. 7 == 6, excuse me., These
;; are build-up curves entitled Figures l~A, 1=~B, 1=C,l~D,and also
E the data sheets entitled Tables 1-A, B, C and D.
Eg Q Will you discuss the method you used in constructing
2 these curves?
)
EE A In constructing these curves, I used the classical
g; jé pressure build-up methods of Horner and Van Everdingen, in which
. ég g% a plot of pressure versus log of t sub o plus de{?a over deita is
R TE made. In this case, the sub o is a figure in production and»it
gg is the time after shut-in. In this method,if flow occurs without
g; encountering any boundary effect caused by any well interference
23 or encountering actual reservoir limits, then a plot of this
Eg pressure versus logarithmic function will assume a straight line
Sg i after the initial effects of the after-flow ceases, and will con=-
: < ;g tinue until the value of the logarithmic function equals zero is
g% reached. Now if the flow is occurring where a boundary effect is
Ja
- ) present, because of well interference or from encountering the

reservoir limits, then a plot of the log,t sub o plus delta, t

over delta, the t over delta begins to tail over because of this

boundary effect.
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PAGE |4

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA F£, N, M,
PHONE 981-3971

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 742 669!

lLet me refer you to Fiqure No. 1-A, which is the
initial survey on our Meyer B-4 No, 19 Well. If you'll examine
this curve, you'll note that the end portion of the curve tails
over instead of continuing as a straignt line as shown by the
upper dashed line. What does this show? Well, this shows that
the Meyer B-4 No, 19 Well has encountered some kind of boundary
effect. If no boundary had been encountered, no tail over should
have occurred.

Q Do you say that because there's no possibility of
interference from another well in this instance?

A Yes. The survey represented by Figure No. l«A was
made shortly after the completion of our Meyer B-4 No, 19 well,
which was the discovery well. Theretore, since no other wells
had been completed at that time, at the time of the survey, the
boundary indicated by Figure No, 1-A had to vepresent the reser-
voir boundary. Subsequent drilling has shown that the reservoir
limits lie considerably beyond 80 acres from the No. 19 Weil; and
therefore, the well represented by this survey was draining in
excess of 80 acres.

Q On the basis of this information, what would be the
minimum acreage that the well is draining, in your opinion?

A Well, based on the subsequent drilling, the minimum
would have to be at least 320 acres.

Q Do you have any additional evidence showing drainage

in excess of 80 acres?
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[ .
A Let me refer you now to Figures 1~B, 1-C, and 1=D,

These plots represent the pressure surveys conducted on Continent-

al's Meyer B-4 No. 20, 21 and 22. These curves clearly show the

tailing over effect which is characteristic of a boundary effect.

In the case of 1=B and 1-C, Wells 20 and 22, I believe the

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 32%5-1182

boundary effect is prokably the result of well interference rather
than the reservoir limits. Since these wells are presently
developed on 80-acre spacing, this is another indication that
the drainage radius is at least a minimum of 80 acres.

In the case of cur Meyer B-4 No., 21 Well, this tailing

over represents the reservoir limits, since this wel! is completed

in a different zone, lower zone from the rest of the wells in this

pool. This zone is approximately 250 feet below this upper

SANTA FII, N. V.
PHONE 983.3971

7s ~ s
Blinebry zone,

I would also like to call the Commission's attention

to the fact that the pressure in this zone, as represented by the

survey we ran shortly after completion of the well, is 2154 psi,
as compared to 2290 for our discovery well, the Meyer B-4 No, 19

Well,

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

Q Would you summarize your conclusions, based on the

testimony you have given here, Mr., McGuire?

PHONE 243.6691

A Well, I believe that we definitely have at least a
minimum of 80~acre drainage in this pool., First, because of the

rapid pressure build-up, which is indicative of good drainage.

Secondly, the indication that the reservoir limit was encountered
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in the initial survey on the discovery well, our Meyer B-4 No, 19,
and the establishment of these reservoir limits well beyond 80
acres from No. 19 by our subsequent drilling program, Thirdly,
the indications of well interference on subseaquent development

wells from the boundary effects shown on their pressure build-up

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325-1182

S curves.
S
- Q Was Exhibit No. 6 prepared by you or under your super-

€9

& vision?

=~

%o A It was prepared by me, vyes.

€9

MR. KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer in

r'a

evidence Exhibit No. 6.

MR. NUTTER: Continental's Exhibit No. 6 will be

admitted in evidence.

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

22

(Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 6 admitted in evidence.)

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr. McGuire, would you repeat the

pressures on the Meyer B-4 217

A The 21, it was 2354.
Q I believe you said 22; is the later figure the correct

figure?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTIN(

A 2290 on Meyer B-4 19 Well,

ALBUOUERGUE, N, M
PHONE 243-6691

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all the questions I have of the
- . witness.

MR. NUTTER: Any questions of Mr. McGuire?

CROSS EXAMINATION

} a BY MR. NUTTER:
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 32%.1182

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERGCUE, N, M,

PHONE 243.6691

Q Were any actual pressure determinatione made when
some of these subsequent wells were drilled to determine whether
the pressure in those wells corresponded with the pressure in some
of the previously drilled wells?

A Well, we don't have any evidence on the wells drilled
by other operators.

Q You have drilled seven wells?

A Yes, sir. I only have information on four wells to
date. There is a éressure discrepancy in our 21 which is about 64
pounds different than our 19 well. But this well is completed
approximately 250 feet downhole and we're certain that it is in
a separate reservoir.

Q How much production is the maximum production from any
well to date?

A That would be from our -~ well, to date, I don't know.
In a survey run in September, the cumulative production from our
B-4 19 Well was a little over 10,000 barrels. Incidentally, this
survey showed a build-up within 72 hours which certainly represents
a very rapid build-up for this amount of production from the well.

Q When you had the 45-hour pressure build=-up, how much
had the pressure been drawn down at that time?

A Well, this survey represented by the 45-hour build~up
was made shortly after the completion of the well. This would
represent, for all intents and purposes, stabilized botton hole

pressure, because it was the initial well in the pool. There
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should have been very little pressure drawdown.

Q So the 45 hours was the time required to build up to

a stabilized bottom hole pressure, but it didn't build up from a
very low point; in other words, it hadn't gone down much?

A Well, it was considerable drawdown, I didn't under-

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1:82

stand your question. It was a little below 1800 at the shut-in

of the well.
Q Is that the No. 19 Weli?
A Yes. It is slightly below 1800 pounds, and built up

to a value of 2290, stabilized at thet value,

Q This Exhibit 1-A is that 45-hour pressure build~up
%é you have?
L A Yes.
5
a5

v MR. NUTTER: Are there any further questions of Mr.
McGuire? He may be excused.
(Witness excused. )

MR, KELLAHIN: I would like to recall Mr. Wolfe, pleasel

MR. GIRAND: I understand we will have the right of

cross examination of al]l witnesses?

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

MR. NUTTER: Yes, sir. Did you have any questions of

Mr. McGuire?

PHONE 243.06691

MR. GIRAND: Well, I didn't know how you were running
this program,
MR. NUTTER: We will recall Mr. McGuire at this time

for cross examination if anyone has any questions of him.

‘
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FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325-1182

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERDUE, N, M.
PHONE 243.6691

MR. GIRAND: I am W. Girand, representing James M,
Murray. We own the offsetting acreage in Section 3, being Lots,
I believe 5 and 6, 11 and 12 and 13 and 14 in Section 3, Township
21 South, Range 36 East., I am a member of the firm of Girand,
Cowan and Reese. OCur Post Office Box is 2405, Hobbs, New Mexico.

JAMES McGUIRE
recalled as a witness, having been previously sworn on oath, testi
fied further as follows:
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

Q Mr. McGuire, I will direct your attention to your Figur
1-C under Exhibit 6. That deals with your Well No. 21, does it no

A That's right,

Q That well was completed at a total depth or in a zone

of approximately 200 feet below the zones penetrated by the other

wells?
A That's correct.
Q The chart there only shows the pressure curve from

that one zone in the pool, is that correct?

A That's right.

Q You have no other --

A This is the only well we have completed in this zone.
Q -~ pressures in that zone?

A Yes,

Q I believe your testimony was it showed a tailing off

T
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. PAGE 20

around 2354, is that correct?

A That's correct,
Q That would indicate what?
A Well, this is using this classical build~up method of

Horner and Van Everdingen. This is a classical example of some

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1182

kind of boundary being encountered out at the outer drainage
radius of this well.
Q But it would not necessarily depict how far that

boundary may be?

A No.
Q It could be within a 40-acre area or less?
A That 1is correct,

MR. GIRAND: I believe that's all,

SANTA FE, N. M.
PHONE 983-3971

.. MR. WOLFE: We have the similar surveys ==

MR. GIRAND: Mr. Wolfe, you can volunteer whatever

your attorney asks you. I have asked my questions. I am through.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have any further questions of
Mr. McGuire? He may be excused.

{(Witness excused.)

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M.

MR, KELLAHIN: Would you recall Mr. Wolfe, please?

JOHN WOLFE

PHONE 243.6691

recalled as a witness, having been previously duly sworn on oath,
testified further as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION (Continued)

BY MR. KELLAHIN:




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

FARMINGTON, N, M
PHONE 325.1182

SANTA FE. N. M.
PHONE 983.3971

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,
PHONE 243.6691

PAGE o}

Q Now, Mr, Wolfe, have you any recommendation to make
to the Commission, based on the testimony that has been offered
here today regarding well densities in this pool?

A Yes, sir. We believe that the evidence presented here
today points very strongly to the conclusion that ore well will
drain in excess of 80 acres. In view of this, we believe it's
essential that time should be given for the conduct of further
tests to determine if a permanent order should be entered placing
the pool on 80~acre spacing, Once a 40-acre pattern is estab~
lished, we would be committed to drill wells which probably will
not be necessary to efficiently drain this reservoir,

Also, there is increasing recognition in the industry
and state regulatory bodies that in the face of greater competi~
tion in the industry both domestically and from foreign operations
greater efficiencies and the elimination of unnecessary expendiw~
tures are essential to the continued existence of a healthy
domestic oil industry. The elimination of drilling unnecessary
wells is one of the means of meetiné this objective.

Considering the data presently available in the pool,
I recommend that the pool be developed on a density of 80 acres
per well, This is based on the fact that it appears that one
well will drain this area under any type of drive that might be
present,

Q Do you make this recommendation as a permanent or

temporary order?
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A I am confident that a well will drain 80 acres in the
field as we know it today. There is still much we do not know
about the reservoir. We would like to obtain considerably more

information before recommending a permanent well density rule.

Therefore, I recommend 80-acre 3pacing on a temporary basis for

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 32%.1182

S one year. At that time we shall present the additional data

<

= available and be in a position to recommend a permanent density

X

&2 rule or justify an extension of this temporary rule.

=~

] Q What additional data do you expect to obtain after a

= :

P year's time?

QO C o

E: A Of course, we'll have additional wells and a better

~

~ .k : L .. . . .

& %8 conception of the 1limits of ihe reservoir. The 80-acre spacing

SEE .

A 2; will help expedite this feature. We will probably have additional
’ SIEE

/e T core data, more pressure and production data; and when satisfac-

Eg tory arrangements can be made, an interference test will be

Py

g; conducted,

ES Q What racommendation do you make in regard to well

Eg locations?

S

~d A All well locations completed to date, all wells com~

<3

Q

pleted to date conform to a uniform pattern of alternate 40=acre

locations. In the interest of greatest possible drinage effi=

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243.6691

ciency, I would recommend a continuation of that pattern. 1

therefore recommend that each well drilled or recompleted in the

pool be located in the Northeast Quarter or the Southwest Quarter

of each reqgular quarter section or on odd numbered lots in the

)
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% irreqular sections. The present wells in Township 21 South are
: so located. In Township 20 South, all we!ls completed should be
in the Southeast Quarter or the Northwest Quarter of the quarter
] K section,
gé Q - You say the Southeast or the Northwest Quarter?

S é% A Yes, sir. If you refer to Exhibit 1, you'll see that

g% the Township line has an offset of approximately one location,

ES This facilitates spacing on both sides of the township line,

EE Q What recommendation do you make in regard to tolerance

E) of well locations?

ég A Considering the large number of wells drilled to the

g; zg shallow formations which could be deepened to the 0il Centerw

gf Eg Blinebry Pool, or which must be avoided in drilling twin wells,

22 ﬁg I recommend that no well be located nearer than 330 feet from

" §§ the boundary of the appropriate quarter~quarter section or lot.

g; Q Have you prepared a proposed set of field rules for

gé the Commission?

Eg A Yes, sirs 1 have a set of proposed rules which

ag .. embodies the'recommendations, and I recommend their adoption.

Eg i% (Whereupon, Applicantts Exhibit -
gi No. 7 marked for identification.s |
§§ Q Do you have any recommendation as to whether the pro=

ration units should be oriented in a north=south or east-ﬁest
direction?
A No, sir, It would be our recommendation that the 80
|_acre units could run either north=
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L—that-well, and-being completed

on the configuration of the leases,

Q Was Exhibit No. 7 prepared by you, Mr., Wolfe?

A Under my direction, yes,

MR, KELLAHIN: T wculd like to offer in evidence Exhibi

MR, NUTTER: Exhibit 7 is the proposed pool rules?

A Yes, sir,

MR. NUTTER: Continentalt's Exhibit 7 will be admitted

in evidence.

(Wihereupon, Applicant's Exhibit
No. 7 admitted in evidence.)

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the direct examination of

the witness,

MR, NUTTER: Does anyone have any questions of Mr. Wolf

MR, GIRAND: Yes,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. GIRAND:

Q Mr, Wolfe, in connection with your testimony as to

your drilling pattern there, your Well No, 21 being completed at

a lower depth doesn't necessarily control as to your well spacing

or to your acreage factor for a producing unit, does it?

A As presently designated, No.

0il Center=Blinebry Pool,

21 is within the Blinebry

In connection with

Q I'1l ask my question over again,
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completed at that depth, the 80-acre spacing that you recommend,
as well as the diagonal well spaces or well bore hole, is not

necessarily controlled by anything that you know at the present

time?

A We have core data on this No, 21 Well which indicates

FARMINGTON, N, M,
PHONE 325.1182

the upper section is productive, and we fully intend to complete
it.
Q_ We are talking about the lower section as to that well.
A I dontt believe the lower section influences us a
great deal in this particular case, It is the only completion

we have been able to make. We have attempted completions in the

lower interval in three or four ociher wells, and have not beoen

able to make same because of water,

SANTA FE, N, M,
PHONE 983-3971

7:

Q Would you have the rules apply to both the upper and

lower section?

A As now classified by the Commission, it is one reser~

voir, It would take a hearing to classify it as two.
Q Do you consider it two reservoirs or one?

A For purposes of production, at the cresent time we are

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

considering it one reservoir.

Q I understand, but from the information that you have

ALBUQUEROUE, N. M
PHONE 243.6691

from the tests that you've made, does it carry the same character-

istic as one pool?
A I believe that further ir.formation would be necessary

before we could fully differentiate it. There is considerable
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evidence to indicate that they are segregated.
Q Now, the Continental has been the primary developer
so far in the pool?
g A That is correct.
§é Q I notice that on your Well No., 26 that your well is
g §§ located 330 from the south lot line,is that correct?
hi A That is correcte.
€S
/T S Q On your Well No., 20, it's located some 517 feet from
EE the south line?
€2
v A That would probably be correct. I haven't checked the
ég position on 20, but it's located a little closer to the center.
é; :% Both of these fall within the proposed field rules,
ég Ez Q I appreciate that. And the same would be true in re=-
. 25
" < "E gard to your Wells numbered 24 and 22, would it not?
§§ A Yes, sir. They both fall within the proposed field rulps,
g; Q Now your discovery well was your No.‘l9, is that correct?
Eé A That is correct.
Eg Q Do you have the location of that well?
eg ‘- A It was given in previous testimony. It's 3300 from
- Eg ;g the south and 2310 from the east,
; gg Q What is your proposed location on your No., 25 well?
< A No. 25 would be as shown on the map there. I have not
the figures in front of me, but it's approximately 200 feet north
of No. 4,
Q In other words, your wells have been located either
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rnorthward or southward towards your discovery well, is that
correct, in every instance?

A With the exception of possibly No. 21 over there in
the southeast corner. No. 23 is a standard location at the
center of a quarter-quarter section.

Q What are the characteristics of the No. 23 Well; is
it as good a well as the other well, or does it make more water?

A No, sir, it is not as good a well.

MR. NUTTER: Which one was that?
MR. GIRAND: No. 23,

Q (By Mr. Girand) Now in connection with the two Gulf
wells,do you know anything about those as to their location?

A They both are 330 feet off the lease line.

Q Cf{f the lease line. You testified, 1 believe, that
there was considerable evidence at the present time that this
would be a water drive pool, is that correct?

A There is this possibility, I believe it was so stated.

fy that it's very likely to occur?

A That's right.

Q That would result then in a normal drainage by the
water drive down to the bore holes, would it not?

A Would you rephrase that question?

Q Well, what would it mean, then, if it?'s a water drive

pool?

Q Well, enough possibility that you are willing to testi-

A

@%%53
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A If the water drive is occurring from the flanks, we
anticipate that it might be it would act a2s any normal water drive

reservoir. You get considerably greater recoveries; the well

density as we propose it, we think would be sufficient.
Q Then the outside wells on the well spacing might suffer

by reason of your requirement for a well spacing in alternate or

FARMINCTON, N, ™
PHONE 325-1:82

diagonél quarter sections, is that correct?

A On the structure map as presented, there's a lot of
things we don't know about locations to the flanks at this parti-
cular time, It's hard for me to see that it would suffer at all
with what we know now,

Q But from the pool delineation as you've envisioned it

here in your Exhibit No. 2, such would result, would it not, for

SANTA FE, N, M.
PHONE 983-3971

instance in the lands located in Section 37
A The lands located in Section 3, a great deal of them

according to our exhibit are in pretty gcod locations as far as

the reservoir is concerned, We don't know exactly, as is shown
there, we have control in our Wells No., 24 and 21 and theret's no

control to the east until you get over to the Sunray Well in

DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M,

Section 1l. This is our best interpretation at this time of what

happened out there,

PHONE 243.6691

Q The water drive, though, if coming from the exterior
ends of the pool, would drive the oil into the high that you show

there on your Exhibit 2, would it not? That would be the tendency

to drive southwest?
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A I don't think I could dispute that statement.

Q Mr. Wolfe, at the present time do you have any objec-
tion to exception to the rule as vou have proposed here whereby
the well bore location would be deleted and leave your application

as to an 80-acre spacing program?

)

' A Would you like to make some proposal at this time as
to an exception?
Q 1 didn't come quite as well prepared as you and I
hadn't seen your proposed rules and haven't yet.
MR. KELLAHIN: I don't believe the witness understood

Mr. Girand's question. Am I correct, you are asking nim if he

would object to deleting the well location from the proposed

rules?
MR. GIRAND: That is correct.
MR. KELLAHIN: Did you understand that?
A Yes,‘sir, I think I did, and 1, under those conditions,

would object. I was trying to ~-= Go ahead.

Q (By Mr. Girand) Well, in your opinion at th®, time,
Mr, Wolfe, taking into consideration the fact that there is a
great possibilitf of a water drive re~2rvoir here, do you feel
that your alternate quarter-quarter sections would give each
owner of the lands located in what you have delineated as the
pool, a right to the fair share of the o0il underlying their land?

A Yes, sir, I feel that it would.

Q You believe it would. Doesn't your study show that the
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oil structure to the south, that they have a thicker structure
to the south than they do to the north in the wells that you have
completed in the area?

A Would you repeat the question?

Q Wpuldn't your study shoﬁ that your structure, the
thickness of your structure on your wells, say 19, which is in
the upper pool, is greater than the producing structure in Well
267

A I would say that the high appears to have a slightly

thicker section, not appreciably so, than the flanks of the struc-

ture.
Q Do you know how much?
A No, sir.
Q You don't know. But in the drilling of your wells,

yéu have located your wells in a manner so as to favor the high?

A We have used our geologic interpretation in spacing
our wells, but they still are within conformance with the pro=
posed rules.

Q Would the failure of the Commission to adopt the well
location,that is the bore hole location, result in any appreciable
amount of offset wells to the wells you now have? In otnher words,
Mr. Wolfe, if the well bore is not determined by the rules of the
Commission, you would have at the present time some three offset
wells, would you not? One on the Sinclair to the south =~

A We would have as many offsetting wells as we would have

o




offsetting those operators against them,

MR.GIRAND: I believe that's all.

MR. NUTTER: Are there any other questions of Mr. Wolfe[?

T BY MR. NUTTER:
§§ Q You stated that the one Gulf well was making 46 per-
ey
S §§ cent water, I believe?
A
. A That's No., 11, yes, sir.
€3]
Ee Q Do you thipnk that well has penetrated any water-oil
.
Eg contact that may be present here?
2 A It appears that that well and their No. 12, which also
O
ES produces some water, have both been perforated below a possible
= .
e I8 water~oil contact.
. O 8
) E: gy Q Are they producing from what we might call the upper
20
w X
e zone?
& :
EE A Yes, sir.
&
_ :g Q Or from the lower zone?
3 ES A They are from the upper zone. Our No. 20 Well is com-
~
F - pleted some 200 feet lower.
3 =
y :g Q That is the only well completed lower?
Q A That is correct. The test data shown on Exhibit 3, on

two of our wells in which we completed in the lower interval and

ALBUQUERQUE, N, M
PHONE 243-669!

tested primarily water.

Q On your Exhibit No. 4, the cross section of the core

analysis, MNo. 21 exhibits quite a bit of porosity and permeability
i !

in the lower zone. Was an attempt made to recomplete that?

ko
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A We have in the back of our minds recompletion in this
zone in the not too distant future. We tested it and got a top
allowable o0il well,

£ 3 Q So vou tested it?
;é A Oh, there's no doubt in our mind we have a top allow=
g §§ able oil well in the upper zone.
hi Q Do you have any idea as to the sub=-sea level of the
§3 oil-water contact in the upper zone?
EE A If you refer to Exhibit No. 3, it will be our opinion -
5% my opinion, I had better qualifyv this a little further, that in
ég the Ramsey Well No, 11, Bell Ramsey No, 11 .Gulf, the water is
S; j% coming from the two lower sinale perforations that they have chown
vz Ea EE there.
SO Q Are those arrows there perforations?
gi . A Yes, sir, they have single perforations at those loca-
§§ tions, We recently compteted our No. 26, which is structurally
Eé equivalent to their No. 11 in just the upper section, and we did
Eg not encounter water production,
Eg . Q In your Exhibit No. 2, you have a few wells in green
ég ;g scattered around on that map?
- ‘;; A Yes.
< Q fihich you depict as being the control wells., Are those
) the only wells on the map which are not included in these several
Blinebry pools which have penetrated the Blinebry marker?
A Yes, sir. There are possibly one or two others in the
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northeast corner there in our Skaggs Pennsylvanian Pool that have

penetrated it, but these were the closest ones to this location.

Q Angd all these other wells shown here are all shallower
wells?

A That is correct.

Q You introduced one exhibit, Mr. Wolfe, depicting the

decline in reservoir performance curves of the Monument-Blinebry
Pool. What actually do you have to go on that would indicate that
this Oil Center~Blinebry Pool is a similar type reservoir to the
Monument-Blinebry Pocl?

A We have the water production from the flank wells, and
at this time that is the primary thing that would influence us in
this regard. We think that generally pools in the area, as these,
might be related in some way and would probably exhibit similar
characteristics.

Q But at this early date in the life of the Oil Center-
Blinebry Pool, there's no production evidence or reservoir per=-
formance that would actuvally indicate that this is a water drive
pool?

A It's a possibility and was so stated.

Q What do you calculate the net pay of the upper zone
only to be, average? ,

A Approximately 35 feet, something like this, net effec-
tive pay.

Q What is your interpretation of the size of the productiy
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:

limits of the pool, horizontally?

A Acreage-~wise?

Q Using your Exhibit No. 2 there, approximately what
contour line would you think would cover the limits of the pool?

A I imagine a minus 2375 will get it all. It may be
slightly above that. You'll notice that Shell's Well No. 5
circled in green there has a sub~sea datum of minus 2368, in
Section 32.

Q What did it find in the Blinebry?

A Water in the Blinebry with some oil. I think you'd

have to consider that as a limit in that particular case.

Q Your southernmost well is No, 23, is that correct?
A That is correct,

Q Does that well make any water?

A Token water. 1t is not a good well.

MR . NUTTER:‘ Are there any other questions of Mr. Wolfe

He may be excused.
(Witness excused.)

MR. NUTTER: Do you have anything further, Mr. Kellahin]

MR. KELLAHIN: No, that's all we have.

MR. NUTTER: Does anyone have anything they wish to
offer in Case 27277

MR. KASTLER: Bill Kastler, representing Gulf, I have
a statement, Gulf Oil Corporation is an cperator in the Cil Center

Blinebry Pool having two producing wells and the possibility of

TS
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several additional locations. We concur with Continental's pro-
posed special rules with the exception of that portion pertaining
to the location of wells only in the northeast and southwest
quarter~quarter sections, or as otherwise brought out in them,

It is our suggestion that the well location provisions
be made flexible so that, among other things, an operator can take
advantage .of deepening an existing well which has reached its
economic limit of production, but which is not properly located.
It has been our observation that rigid spacing rules invariably
lead to the necessity of seeking exceptions, which simply add to
the work lcad of both the industry and the Commission.

Thank you.

MR. NUTTER: Anyone else?

MR.CHRISTY: Sim Christy, Hervey, Dow and Hinkle, for
Sun 0il Company. We are the offset operator of the wells in
the South Half of Section 3 lying immediately east, and in the
Exhibit A, we also own 20 acres of the 40-acre tract shown as
owned by Skelly. We would like to join in the support of Conoco
for the special rules and regulations for the Oil Center-Blinebry
Pool as testified to at this hearing.

However, in view of the early stages of the develop~-
ment, coupled with the fact that the proposed rules are temporary,
we feel that it will be in the best interest of all parties and
promote the more economic development of the pool if the rules

provide for flexible spacing. Flexible spacing in temporary rules

&>

{
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in Lea County has been approved by the Commission in a great
majority of cases, and indeed has been approved by the Commission
in two permanent rule hearings. We concur and join with Gulf in
their reasons, and also submit Sun's proposal that the rules for
this pool as proposed by Conoco in its Exhibit 7 in Rule 3 be
changed so that Rule 3 would read thus: "Each well projected to
or completed in the 0Oil Center-Blinebry Pool shall be located
within 330 feet of the center of either quarter-quarter section
or lot in the 80-acre vnit."

MR. NUTTER: Mr. Girand.

MR. GIRAND: On behalf of James M. Murray, owner of
offset acreage located in Section 3, we would like to join in
and adopt the remarks of Mr, Kastler for Gulf Cil Corporation and
Mc.Sim Christy of the Sun Oil Corporation, particularly as to
the flexible well spacing provision as proposed by the rules. We
have no objection to the 80-acre spacing, but only to the rigid we
bore portion of the rule.

MR. NUTTER: Thank you. Does anyone else have anything]

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I think all thi
parties here seem to be in agreement at least on the 80-acre propod
sal on a temporary basis for one year, and we feel, of course, the
evidence does support it and it would be in the interest of con=-
servation to grant a temporary 80-~acre spacing order for a period

of one year until additional data can be obtained on this reservoiy

As to the question of flexible well locations, that is

7

W
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a question that has been frequently before the Commission both

in these hearings and in cases seeking exceptions to the rigid
spacing. The prowosal has been made here by Continental Oil
Company for two basic reasons., First, the reservoir up to date
has been developed on a uniform spacing pattepn and there are at
present no wells drilling in the pool, as one of our witnesses
testified. For that reason, no exceptions would be required, as
is frequently the case in the cases coming before the Commission.
The second reason, and the principal one on which Continentsl
5§ses its recommendation, is that it will establish a more uniform
drainage pattern. I think that that speaks for itsglf, The
guestion every operator is confronted with is particular location
on the structure, and that is one of the things that neither this
Commission nor ourselves can help. We have presented the informa-
tion as we see it. Our witness has testified that he doesn't see
where anyone is going to be penalized, and that's the only testi-
mony that's before the Commission.

MR. DURRETT: 1If the Examiner please, the Commissiecn
has in its file a letter from the Atlantic Refining Company signed
by W. P, Tomlinson., This letter was received on January 2nd. It
endorses the application of Continental Oil Company; and I would
like to ask the Examiner to take administrative notice of its
entire contents,

MR, NUTTER: I will. Does anyone have anything further

in Case 27277 We'll take the case under advisement and take a

i

g I
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—- fifteen minute recess.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken.)

* * X *

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

FARMINGTON, N, ™
PHONE 325.1182

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Notary Public in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that the
foregoing and attached Transcript of Proceedings before the New
Mexico Oil Conservation Commission was reported by me; and that
the same contains a true and correct record of the said proceedings |

to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability,
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BEFORE THE
NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fs, New Mexico

January 22, 1964

_EXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

In the matter of Case No., 2727 being reopen
ed pursuant to the provisions of Order No,
R-2408 which order established temporary
80-acre proration units for the 0il Center-
Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for
period of one year. All interested parties

Case

should not be developed on 4O-acre proratio
units,

BEFORE: FLVIS A. UTZ, EXAMINER.

TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING

No. 2727
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MR, UTZ: Case 2727.

MR, DURRETT: In the matter of Case No. 2727 being
reopened pursuant to the provisions of Order No., R-2408 which
order established temporary 80-acre proration units for the 0il
Center-Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one
year.

MR, KELLAHIN: If it please the Commission, Jason
Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, representing Continental 0il Company.
We propose to offer some testimony in this case.

MR, UTZ: We're very happy that you are. Any other
appearances? |

MR. GUELL: For Pan American Petroleum Corporation,

Guy Buell.

MR, GIRAND: For Metex Supply Company, Hobbs, New
Mexico, Dub Girand, Girand, Cowan and Reese,

MR. CATRON: Mr, Fletcher Catron appearing on behalf of
Fletcher Catron.

(Wwitness sworn,)
JACOB LEVINE

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, testified as

follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:
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{Whereupon, Applicant?'s Exhi;
bits 1 through 4 were
marked for identification.)

Q Would you state your name, please?

A Jacob Levine,

Q By whom are you employed and what position, Mr. Levine?

A Continental 0il Company, Senior Production Engineer,
Hobbs, New Mexico.

Q  Hasthe area involved in the Oil Center Blinebry Pool
come under your jurisdiction as Senior Engineer?

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you previously testified before the 0il Conserva-
tion Commission as a petroleum engineer and made your qualifica-
tions a matter of record?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness's qualifications accept-
able?
MR, UTZ: Yes, sir, they aée.

Q Mr. Levine, are you familiar with the case before the
Commission at this time?

A Yes, sir.

Q Would you state briefly what's involved in this case?

A Case No,., 2727 involves a request of the Commission to

review the temporary 80-acre spacing authorized by Order No.

®




DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Phone 243-6601

Albuquerque, New Mexico

PAGE
b

R-2408 in the 0il Center Blinebry Pool located in Sections 3, 4,
5, 9, and 10, Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New
Mexico.

Q I direct your attention to what has been marked as
Exhibit No. 1. Would you identify that exhibit and discuss the
information on it, please?

A Exhibit No. 1 is a location and ownership map showing
the 0il Center Blinebry Pool and the surrounding area. The pool,
as presently designated, is outlined in red and the wells pro-
ducing from the pool are circled in green.

Q Is the pool presently being developed on an -80-acre spad
ing pattern?

A Yes, sir.

Q By Orders R-2476 and R-2476-A, the Commission granted
approval to conduct and extend the time for an interference test
in order to determine the degree of horizontal communication in
this pool. What were the results of these interference tests?

A Exhibit, No. 2 is a plot of the bottom hole pressure in
the test well Meyver B=-4 No. 19 versus time from shut-in date May
1st to December 16, 1963. The allowable from the Meyer B-4 No.
19 was transferred to thevother wells on the lease and these wells
produced at their newly assigned allowables. As can be seen from

the Exhibit No. 2, no appreciable drawdown was noted in the

®
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observation well.

Q The exhibit bears a legend that it is not a valid
pressure or an extrapolated pressure. What does that mean?

A The pressures that are noted extrapolated pressures
are not valid are the pressures that were taken at some point
high above the datum point in the well., And the pressures had to

be extrapolated to datum and these pressures were not considered

valid.

Q That does not detract from the validity of the exhibit
as a whole?

A No, eir,

Q Does this exhibit, in your opinion, indicate that 80-
acre drainage is being effected by the wells in the pool?

A It means that the 80-~acre drainage is possibly being
effected. However, Exhibit No. 3 is a tabulation showing the
required drainage area from each well on the Meyer B-l lease to
gffect any drainage from the immediate vicinity of the Meyer B~4
No. 19 well bore. It can be seen that the minimum drainage area
is 156 acres, far exceeding the 80-acre spacing.

Q What was the maximum pressure recorded in the Meyer B-4
No. 19 after being shut-iﬁ on May 1lst?

A The maximun pressure recorded was 2138, it's being

slightly below the bubble point pressure of 2170 psi.

®©
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Q If the maximum pressure in the No. 19 was 2138 psi
after the start of the interference test and declined to 2115 as
depicted on Exhibit No. 2, why do you not consider this a pressurg
drawdown?

A I would like to point out that the actual chart read-
ings indicated a decliﬁe of 23 psi; however, due to a margin of
error in the measuring device and the human error in reading the
pressure charts, it cannot be conclusively stated that any draw-
down has occurred, The pressure fluctuations may be attributed
to possible errors in measurement, but other conclusions may be
drawn.

Q What other conclusions may be drawn?

A That the pressures as recorded are true and the fluctua-
tions are the result of the actual changes in pressure. The in-
creases and decreases in pressure could be caused by the repres-
suring of permeable zones by the lesds permeable zones open to
the well bore, and the actual decline of 23 psi has occurred.

Q Would the fact that the pressure in No. 19 was below
the saturation pressure prior to shut-in reduce the possibility
of observing a pressure decline?

A Yes, sir. Below saturation pressure, fluid compressi-
bility increases raspidly. Originally, the reservoir was under-

saturated and produced a fluid expansion. When the reservoir

®©
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pressure is reduced to bubble point, gas begins to break out of
solution and the reservoir is then under solution gas drive,

should no other producing mechanism be present. This mobile gas

phase will permit a greater fluid withdrawal with a smaller pres-

sure reduction than by fluid expansion.

Q What evidence do you have to offer the Commission that
the pool is being adeqﬁately drained by the present 80-acre
spacing?

A Exhibit No. 4 is a bottom-hole pressure extrapolated to
infinite shut-in versus cumulativs production curve., Youtll note
that the original reservoir pressure was approximately 2300 psi
and after drainage had been established, no well, upon initial com-
pletion, encountered this pressure again, This rapid decline in
pressure is pronounced in an undersaturated reservoir wherein the
producing mechanism is by fluid exéansion down to thé tubble point|

Q You show a recent bottom hole pressure for Well No, 21,
Was this well recently recompleted from the lower Blinebry to the
main producing zone?

A Yes, sir.

Q On that point do you consider these as two zones, have
you in the past?

A Well, itt!s all considered the 0il Center Blinebry Pool,

but it is considered two 2zones.

®
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Q You have sncountered different pressures in the two
zones, is that correct?

A Only the hydrostatic differences in pressure.

Q Was the original pressure in the Meyser B-4 No. 21
higher than the present pressure in the Meyer No. 197

A The original pressure in the Meyer B-4 No. 21 was
higher than present in the Meyer 19. The reason for this is that
the fluld withdrawalsin the vicinity are lower than those in the
earlier developed portion of the reservoir. However, it should
be noted that the drainage from the area of No. 21 has been great
enough to reduce the pressure to the saturation pressure of
ressure.

Q Would this rapid decline in pressure to the bubble
point not preclude the possibility of a water drive?

A No, sir. Under fluid expansion the withdrawal rates
have probably exceeded any possible rate of water encorachment.
Normally, a pressure reduction must occur to initiate water in-
trusion., It is, in fact, probable that a limited water drive
does exist, based on increasing water cuts in the edge wells of
the field. Sinclair Adkiﬁs No. 11, Exhibit No. 1, produces ap-
proximately 60% water; Me&er B-4 No. 23, 10% water; and No. 25,

5% water; Gulf Bell Ramsey No. 11, 45% water and Ramsey No. 12,

19% water.

®
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Q Should this water drive be present would this not 2lso
be a possible reason for not observing a pressure decline in the
observation well?

A A water drive would definitely serve to maintain a
higher reservoir pressure. Once again it should be emphasized
that no positive evidence has been seen that a water drive does
exist. However, the performance to date indicates that a water
drive cannot be ruled out and the presence of a water drive in
the Monument Blinebry Pool serves to strengthen this possibility.,

Q In your opinion, the lowering of pressure under an
undeveloped location can only be achieved by drainage from that
22 ?

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, this reduction in pressure as noted
on Exhibit No. 4 proves that 80-acre drainags is being effected, i
that correct?

A Yes.

Q Based on your observations in the reservoir, and other
reservoirs of a similar nature, is it your opinion that one well
will drain 80 acres in the 0il Center Blinebry Pool?

A Yes. |

Q And will it do this effectively and economically, in

your opinion?

0

®



PAGE 10

A Yes, sir.

Q In your opinion, would waste be created by developing

this reservoir on 40-acre spacing?
A Yes, sir, the drilling of unnecessary wells would cer-
tainly constitute economic waste. All available evidence indi-

cates that one well for 80 acres is adequate.

Phone 243.6001

Q Has the development pattern with fixed locations, as
provided in the order under Rules 4 and 5, proved to be satis-
factory?

A Yes, sir.

Q What 's your recommendation to the Commission at this
time, Mr. Levine?

A It's my recommendation that the special pool rules

Albuquerque, New Mexico

established by Order No. R-2408 be made permanent in order to

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

Q Were Exhibits 1 through 4 prepared by you or under
your supervision? ”

A Yes, sir.

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer in
evidence Exhibits 1 through 4.

MR, UTZ: Without objections, Exhibits 1 through 4

will be entered into the record of thls case.

(fhesespon, Aelicpnely Bizg.)
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MR. KELLAHIN: Thatts all I have on direct examination,
MR, UTZ: Are there any questions of Mr, Levine?

CRO3S EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

Q Are you still running this interference test or do you
consider it complete?

A We have concluded the interferance test as of December
16, 1963.

Q  Even though you admit that theréts some question about
interference, do you plan to run any more tests?

A No, sir, we do not.

Q Did you have much core data?

A We had core data on two wells in the pool, No., 20 and

21.
Q Is that a matter of record in Case 24087
A Yes, sir.
Q Do you recall what kind of permeability you had?
A Oh, the average permeability for the area was ten

millidarcies, approximately ten millidarcies.
Q Do you have any evidence of fracturing?
A No, sir.
Q On your interference test you produced Wells Ne. 20,

21, 22, 23, 24, 25, 26, is that true?

®©
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A Yes, sir.

Q And the shut-in well was No. 19, which is approximately
the center of that group? |

A Yes.

Q Was it your claim that the No. 26 well actually con-
tributed to some of the drawdown in Section 197 I mean in the
No. 19 well.

A No, sir. I would say no.

Q So your Exhibit No. 3, which shows possible drainage

{

of a thousand twenty acres could not reasonably be considered to
be valid, could it?

A No, sir.

Q Now, ail other wells are approximately offsets to the
No. 19, is that true, all other wells that were produced during
the tests?

A Yes, on the Meyer B-4 lease, I would say so.

Q S0 we could consider that the production from those well
may have effected the pressure drawdown in No. 19?

A Yes, sir. I might state again that it's a question of,
whether we have observed a drawdown is questionable, and the
fact that these wells are‘some distance away from 19 does not
disprove 80 acres. It Just proves that the minimum drainage area

would be 156 acres in order to beable to effect a drawdown in No.

®
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19.

Q Yes, sir, I understand that. So, am I correct in that
the best evidence you offer here today is the Exhibit No. 4 wheres
in you show that at the time these various wells were drilled

they came in with a lower bottom hole pressure?

A Yss, si

MR, UTZ: Are there any other questions of the witness?

Phone 243-6001

MR. DURRETT: Yes, sir, I have a Question.

BY MR, DURRETT:

Q I dontt fully understand this Exhibit No. 3. Will you

just briefly tell me once again what that pvrporis to show now?

A Well, the distance, for instance, from Meyer B-4 20 to

1O

19 is a distance of 2470 feet. On a radial drainage the area

Albuquerque, New Mexico

inside of radius of 2470 feet would be 440 acres,

General Court Reporting Service

Suite 1120 Simms Building

Q So, concerning this one well we're talking about here
now, the No., 20, this exhibit would show that in order to effect

a drawdown on the No, 19 it would have to be draining 440 acres?

A Yes, sir, that is correct.

DEARNLEY, MEIER, WILKINS and CROWNOVER

Q So you would go from there to the inference that since
there is no drawdown that proves nothing?

A It proves that it's not draining 440 acres.

Q But it doesn't prove how much it is draining?

A No.

®
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It proves a negative then?
That ts right.

Is that the similar situation with all the other wells?

> O r O

Yes, sir.
MR. DURRETT: Thank you, I believe I understand it now,
MR, UTZ: Are there any other questions? The witness
may be excused.

(Witness excused,)

MR, UTZ: Are thers statements in this case?

MR. KELLAHIN: In connection with the question regarding
fracturing in the original hearing in Case 2727, the witness
John Wolf offered testimony and an exhibit showing that there
was fracturing in the cores in this reservoir, that is in the
record.

MR, GRAY: The fracturing is the higher permeability
in the matrix pemmeability. Itts the degree of fracturing. I
have no idea of the extent of fracturing, whether it?s actual
fracturing or higher permeability sections.

MR. UTZ: Mr. Buell,

MR, BUELL: May it please the Examiner, Pan American
would like to concur in Continentalts recommendation to the Conm-
mission that the existing rules be adopted on a permanent basis,

MR, UTZ: Are there any other statements?

®
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MR. GIRAND: Dub Girand. The Metex Supply Company
wishes to concur with the Continental 0il Company in their recome
mendations to the Commission for the adopting of 80~acre spacing.
We originally appeared in the hearing wherein Order No. R-2408
was entered, At that time we felt that there was sufficient
da#a. We have since drilled three wells on the pattern provided
by Order No. 2408 and belleve it is a proper pattern to proceed.

MR, UTZ: Mr. Catron.

MR. CATRON: May I make it a matter of record, in con-
nection with the concurrence of Metex;, that ¥ represent the hold-
ers of royalties as well as working interests in the acreage which
Metex has drilled these three wells and that we join in with
Metex in their recommendation.

MR. GIRAND: I would like %o correct Mr. Catronts ap-
pearance, I appeared for you on behalf of yourself,

MR, CATRON: Well, I am an cwner of a working interest
and royalty both, but I also represent as agent and attorney soﬁe
eight or nine other royalty owners and one other working interest
owner, so I'm representing all of them,

MR, UTZ: Are there any other statements?

MR, DURRETIT: If the Examiner please, the Commission
has received communications from Humble; Sinclair, Gulf, Shell,

Atlantic, Sun and Standard of Texas stating that they concur

®
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with the application,

MR, UTZ: Those letters will be made a matter of
record in this case. Are there any other statements to be made
in the case? The case will be taken under advisement. The
hearing will be adjourned until 1:30,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO ; >

I, ADA DEARNLEY, Court Reporter, do hereby certify that the
forsgoing and attached transcript of proceedings before the New
Mexico 01l Conservation Commission at Santa Fe, New Mexico, is a
trus and correct recerd to the best of my knowledge., skill and
abilitye.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF I have affixed my hand and notarial ssal
this 13th day of February, 1964.

. el R G G

Notary Public~Court Reporter
My commission expires:

June 19, 1967.

? :z»?e:oby certify that the foregoing. T
» oz f_‘.xt ved of the Proceedings 1y
o A ‘,.-\v ing of Case No. 2—7?2

........ f .
, I, ......... L7s ¥} IY'Aili
sxlco 011 (,onuc,rvauion C'myssior?er
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Accorneys at Law Applicant:
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Santa Fe, New Mexico Continental Oil Commany
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Commission order recently entered in the subject case.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

[}

CASE No. 2727

Order No. R-2408-A

APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL O1L COMPANY

FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF SPECIAIL RULES AND

REGULATIONS FOR THE OIL CENTER-BLINEBRY
POOL, LEA COUNTY. NEW MEXICO.

b , ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
Janwary 22 , 1964 , at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Examiner Elvis A.Utz.
peamirer-duiy-appointed-by-the-0+i-Conservation Commissiornmr of-Sew
Merrieor~heretnatber-~refervadabanasadloandGammd mmd o A o e A T
with-3nte-idibd~af~bhe-Commission—-Rutes—nnd-Recrmdadterme

NOW, on this day of January ., 1964, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the mppideatiorns-ithe testimony,
he record, SRERENEXEXERRUBEAX and the recommendations of the Examiner,
— , and being fully advised in the premises,

L&)

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
- law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

% (2) That by Order No. R-2408 dated January 16 , 1963, tempo-

F rary Spscial Rules and Regulations were prosmulgated for the  0Oil
i Center-Blineb¥¥$ocl.

% (3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R=2408,
- this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool

to appear and show causeé why the 0Oil Center-Blinebry Pool

should not be developed on 40-acre proration units,

i (4) That the evidence esatablishes that one well in the

Oil Center-Blinebry Pocl can efficiently and economically

drain and devalop 80 acres.
(5) That to prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling
of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk arising
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§§from the drilling of an excessive number of wells, to prevent

i
;
3
!

i
i

+ reduced recovery which might result from the drilling of
iitoo few wells, and to otherwise pravent waste and protect cor-
;:relative rights, the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No, R-2408 should be continued in full force and effect
until further order of the Commission.

(6) That the Special Rules and Regulations promulgated by

Ordar No. 1= 2408 have afforded and will afford to the owner of

ieach property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the oil in the pool.

! IT IS THEREFORE QRDERED:.

(1) That the Special Rules and Requlations governing the

1 .01l Center-Blinebry Pool promulgated by Order No. R- 2408

are hereby continued in full force and effect until further
oxdar of the Commission.
(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

entry of such further orders as the Comnission may daeem nacessary.

DONE at Santa Fa, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated,
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| BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
| OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

i

'IN THE MATTER OF THE HGARING

|CALLED BY THE OIL COWSERVAYLION

| COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR

1THE PURPO3E OF CONSIDERING:

| CASE No. 2727
Order KNo. R~2408-A

APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF SPECIAL RULES AND

REGULATIONS FOR THE OIL CENTER-BLINEBRY
POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSIONM:

January 22, 1964, at Santa Fe, New Mexlco, before Examiner Elvis
A. Utz.

j This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
I

NOW, on this_29th  day of January, 1964, tha Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the testimony, the
recoxd, and the rocommendations of the sxaminer, and being fully
adviged in the premigeg,

i FINDS:

law, the Commission has jurisdiction cf this cause and the subjec
matter thereof.

{2) That by Ordsr No. R-2408 dated January 16, 1963,
temporary special Rules and Regulations were promulgated for
the 0ili Centerxr-Blinesbry Pool.

(3) That pursuant to the provisions of Order No. R-2408,
this case was reopened to allow the operators in the subject pool
to appear andG show cause why the 9411 Center-linebry Pool should
not be developed on 40-acye proration units.,

{(4) That the evidence ecstablishess that one well in the
Ol Center-Blinebry Pool can efficiently and economically drain
iand develop 80 acrss.

(5} That to prevent the econoumic loss caused by the drill-
}ing of unnecessary wells, to avoid the augmentation of risk
i arising from the drilling of an excessive numbexr of wells, to
prevent reduced recovery which might result f£rom the driiiing of

H

(1) That due public notice having been given as required b%

!
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too few wells, and to otherwise prevent waste and protect cor-
relative righta, the sSpecial Rules and Regulations promulgated
by Order No. R-2408 should be continued in full force and efxiect
until further order of the Commission.

(6) That the special Rules and Regulations promalgated by
Oorder No. R-2408 have afforded and will afford to the owner of
each property in the pool the opportunity to produce his just
and equitable share of the oil in the poonl.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That the special Rules and Regulaticns govesiing the |
1041 Centex-Blinebry Pool promulgated by Order No. R-2408 are here~
i by continued in full force and effect until further ordexr of the

Comraission.

(2) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
rantxy of such further orderxrs as the Commission may deem necessary

SVONEDENPEP R NP—

DONE at santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated,

STATE OF NEW MEBXICO

]

QYT CONSERVATION COMMISSION

K M., CAMPBELL} Chairman
E. 5. WALKBR, Member N

f

+ L. PORTER, Jr., M r‘s secretary

.

o
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-
=
=
~

esxr/




/ QOVERNOR
‘ JACK M. CAMPBELL
CHAIRMAN

Stixte of Neto Mexico
@il Tonserpation Tonmission

LANG QOMMISBIDNER
L B JOHNNY WALKER

STATE BEDLOOIST
A L POCRTER, JA.

T SEORETARY - D'RECTOR
wm January 29, 1964
Mr. Jason Xellahin 2727
Kellahin & Fox Rar  Case No.
Attorneys at Law Order Mo.

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Continental 0Oil Company

Dear 8irx:

Enclosed M:md.th are two copies of the nbovo-:a!maud
‘Commission oxder rmtly entered in the subject cm.

A. L. PORTER, Jr.

_» Secretary-Director
]
' ix/
Carbon ocopy of order also sent tos
Robbs OCC
Artesia OCC_______
”m m RSN
Mr., Guy Buell, Mr. W. D. Girmq. Mr. Fletcher Catron.
.ﬂ‘_‘




Docket No. 3--64

DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING ~ WEDNESDAY - JANUARY 22, 1964

9 A.M., - 0OIl. CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING - SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, Examiner, or Daniel
S. Nutter, Alternate Examiner:

CASE 2682: (Reopened and continued from January 8, 1964 Examiner Hearing.)

In the matter of Case 2682 being reopened pursuant to the
provisions of Order No. R-2375, which order established

. temporary 80-acre oil proration units for the Simpson-
Gallup 0Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, for a period
of one vear., All interested parties may appear and show
cause why said pool should not be developed on 40-acre
proration units.

CASE 2967: (Continued from the January 8th Examiner Hearing)

e A= 3

Applicaticon of Standaid Oil Company of Texas for a unit
agreement, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks approval of the Jurnegan Point
Unit Area comprising 7620 acres, more or less, of State

7: and Fee land in Township 24 South, Ranges 24 and 25 East,
Eddy County, New Mexico.

CASE 2969: Application of H. N. Sweeney for a unit agreement, Eddy
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks approval of the Good Hope Unit Area comprising
1919.72 acres, more or less, of State and fee land in Town-
ship 19 South, Range 23 East, Eddy County, New Mexico.

.CASE 2970: Application of Cima Capitan Incorporated for an amendment
of Order No. R-2395, Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above styled cause, seeks amendment of Order No.
R-2395 to delete the seven water injection wells authorized
therein for its Artesia Pool Waterflood Project, Eddy County,
New Mexico, and to substitute therefor the following four
injection wells in Section 17, Township 18 South, Range 28
East:

Welch State No. 1-W, 1330 feet from the South and
West lines;

Welch State No. 4-W, 2630 feet from the South line
and 2230 feet from the West line;
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Case 2970 continued from page 1

Adking Williams State No. 1-W, 10 feet from the South
line and 2630 feet from the East line;

Adkins Williams State No. 6-W, 1180 feet from the South
line and 1595 feet from the East line,

CASE 2971: Application of Caulkins Qil Company for unorthodox loca-
tions, dual completions, and expansion of a waterflood
project, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, s5€8Rs appidvair i the dual comple-
tion (conventional) of its Breech C No. D-189 and Breech
C No. D-248 wells to produce oil from the Tocito forma-
tion through 2% inch tubing and gas from the Dakota
formation through the casing-tubing annulus at unorthodox
locations 1850 feet from the South line and 790 feet from
the West line of Section 12 and 1140 feet from the North
line and 900 fcet from the East line of Section 13, Town-
ship 26 North, Range 6 West, Rio Arriba County, New
Mexico. Applicant also seeks expansion of the South Blanco-
Tocito Pressure Maintpnance Project Area to include said

-

L wellis.

-

CASE 2727: (Reopened)

2 \

AN In the matter of Case No. 2727 being reopened pursuant to
\\ the provisions of Order No. R-2408 which order astablished
A temporary B80-acre proration units for the 0il Center-
Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, for a period of one
year. All interested phmtiés may appear and show cause
why said pool should not be deweloped on 40-acre proration
units. y

. CASE 2972: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for force-
i pooling, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above~ctyled cause, seeks an order force-ptooling all mineral
interests in the Basin Dakota Pool underlying the W/2 of
Section 22, Township 29 North, Range 13 West, City of
Farmington, San Juan County, New Mexico.

CASE 2973: Application of Pan American Petroieum Corporation for force-
pooling, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order force-pooling all mineral
interests in the Basin-Dakota Pool underlying the W/2 of
Section 13, Township 30 North, Range 12 West, San Juan County,
New Mexico.
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CASE 2974:

CASE 2975:

3-64

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for a
triple completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the triple
completion (conventional) of its South Mattix Unit Well
No. 16, located in Unit O of Section 15, Township 24
South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to produce
gas from the Fowler Paddock and Fowler Tubb Gas Pools
and from an undesignated Lower Paddock through parallel
strings of tubing.

Application of Amerada Petroleum Corporation for an un-
orthodox location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,

in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of an un-
orthodox location for a proposed triple completion in the
Vacuum-Devonian, Vacuum-Wolfcamp, and North Vacuum-Abo
Pools, Lea County, New Mexico, said well to be drilled at
a point within 200 feet of the center of the NE/4 SW/4 of
Section 36, Township 17 South, Range 34 East.




DOCKET:

EXAMINER HEARING -- THURSDAY -~ JANUARY 3, 1963

9 A.M.

- OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM,

STATE LAND OFFICE RUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

Elvis A. Utz,

CASE 2724:

CASE 2725

CASE 2726:

\\\ CASE 2727:

CASE 2728:

The following cases will be heard before Daniel S. Nutter, Examiner, or
as alternate examiner: '

Application of Skelly 0il Company for a dual completion,
Eddy County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks authorization for the dual completion
{conventional} of its Pow “RB” Well No, 21, located in Unit
I of Section 21, Township 17 South, Range 31 East, EQdy
County, New Mexico, to produce oil from the Fren and Gray-
burg-Jackson Pools through parallel strings of tubing.

Application of Standard 0il Company of Texas for allowable
transfer, Rio Arriba County, New Mexico. Applicant, in

the above-styled cause, seeks authority to conduct pressure
interference tests on its Jicarilla 4-26 lecase, Section 26,
Township 28 North, Range 1 West, Boulder-Mancos Pool, Riv
Arriba County, New Mexico. BApplicant proposes to shut-in
wWell No. 4 and produce its aliowable equally from Wells
Nos. 2 and 3.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a dual completion,
San Juan County, YWew #axico. Appnlicant, in the above-stvled
cause, seeks autnorization for the dual completion
{cenventional) of its Rattlesnazke Well No. 144, located in
Unit N, Section Z, “ownship 29 lorth, Range 19 West, as a
dual completion {(conventioconal} to produce gas from the

Upper Pennsylvanian formatior and oil from the Lower Pennsyl-
vanian formation, Rattlesnake Pennsylvanian Field, San Juan
County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental @il Company to establish special
rules and regulations, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of
special rules and regulations for the 0il Center-Blinebry-
Pool in Township 21 South, Range 36 East, Lea County, New
Mexico, imeludiTg=a—prewvision for 80-acre spacing units.
ﬁM
Application of Continental 0il Company for commingling
authority, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks authority to commingle the pro-
duction from the Drinkard, Tubb and Wantz Abo Oil Pools on
its J. H. UWolan lease witlk Blinebry Gas Pool liquids pro-
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duced on its J. H. Nolan Unit, Section 11, Township 21 South,
Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico.

: CASE 2729: Application of Scanlon-Shepard for a waterflood project,
Chaco Wash Gil Pool, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to inject water
into the Mesaverde formation through certain wells in
Sections 21, 22, 27 and 28, Township 20 North, Range 9 West,
McKinley County, New Mexico.

CASE 271b: {(Continued)
Application of Markham, Cone & Redfern for a multiple
completion, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks an order authorizing the multiple
completion of its Eubanks Well No. 3, located in Unit K,
Section 14, Township 21 South, Range 37 East, Lea CqQunty,
New Mexico, in such a manner as to produce a limited amount
of gas from the Blinebry Gas Pool, o0il from the Blinebry
Oil Pool and oil from each of two pays in the Drinkard Pool.
Separation of the four zones would be achieved by means of
three packers.




SUN NIL COMPANY

.- SOUTHWEST DIVISION
RN P
Fam £ HILL

“ T L f] 1 S0y P. O. BOX 2880

ANAGER 3 i . N A. S. RHEA
CECIL A. COLVILLE DALLAS 2] TEXAS SUPT OPERATING DEPT
ASSISTANT MANAGER !

January 13, 1964

RE: Case No. 2727
0il Center Blinebry Pool
Lea County, New Mexico:
Hearing January 22, 1964

Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

State of New Mexico

0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Dear Sir:
Sun Oil Company hes received notice from the Commission that Case No. 2727

will be reopened on January 22, 1964, to consider evidence coancerning making
the presenti temporary ruies for the 011l Center Blinebry Pool permanent.

Sun Oil Company operates four of the 15 wells in this field. Cur four wells
produce with an average gas-oil ratio of 1250/1. Engineering information
accumulated during the production of our wells from this reservoir indicates
to Sun that one well can adequately and etticiently drain in excess of 80
acres and we respectfully request that the present temporary field rules

’e governing production from this pool be made permanent. R

We shall appreciate your making this letter a portion of the record of
hearing on January 22.

Yours very truly,

SUN OIL COMPANY

(A

A. R. Ballou

ARB:mo

cc Mr. R. G. Parker
Cortinental 0il Co.
1710 Fair Building
Fort Worth 2, Texas




THE ATLANTIC REFINING COMPANY

INCORPORATED — 1870

PETROLEUM PRODUCTS

ATLANTIC

Y - PR
DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT ORI AU SRS S S MAILING ADDRESS
NEW MEXICO DISTRICT e v P. O. BCX 1978
BOONE MACAULAY, DISTRICT MANRAGER ROSWELL, MNEW MEXICO
R . CHAMPION, DISTRICT LANDMAN

. EASTES, DISTRICT GEOPHYSICIST
DOUGLAS, DISTRICT GEOLOGIST

. KLOXIM, DISTRICT DRLG. & PROD. SUP'T.
. TOMLINSON, DISTRICT ENGINEER

. WARE, ADMINISTRATIVE SUPERVISOR

DE>ME
HYOB4M

January 17, 1964

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Ye, New liexico

Attention: Iir. Blvis A, Utz
Re: Case lio. 2727 (Reopened)
Centlemen:

the Atlantic Refining Coupany urges the Commnission to make
permanent the femporary £0-acre provaiion units for the Oil
Center Biinebry Fool, lea County, lew ifexico. Ve believe
that 80-acre proration uniis are in the best interest of
conservation and will prevent waste, The Atlantic Refining
Company has a working interest in Continental 0il Company's

7
‘ wells in this pool,
Yours very truly,
7 / B . e .
1 \%‘//// ; B -
E oAy P e R X
9 i - .
: %, P, Tomlinson

WPT:ly

cc: lir, J. W, Wolfe, Jr,
Continental 0il Conpany
P.0., Box 460
Hobbs, Hew lexico




BZFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMI3SION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATIER OF THE BBARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MaEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERINGt

CASB No. 2727
Qrder No. R~2408

ZPPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY

. FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF SPECIAL RULES AND
- REGULATIONS FOR THE OIL CENTER~-BLINEBRY

POOL, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO.

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on ;
January 3, 1963, at sSanta Fe, New Mexico, bafore Daniel 3. Nuttar,
Examiner duly appointed by the Oil Consexvation Commission of New

Mexico, hereginafter raeferrad to as the "Commission," in accordanca
“with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.

NOW, on this__l6th day of January, 1963, the Commigsion,

a quorur beinag rrazent, having considered the application, the
. evidenca adduced, and the recommendations of the mxaminer,
" Daniel S. Nutter, and being fully advisaed in the premises,

FINDS3
(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

¢ law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjc"ﬁ
. matter theraeof.,

{2) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, secks the

- promulgation of spacial Rules and Regulations for the 0il Center-'

- Blinebry Pool in Township 21 sSouth, Range 36 East, NMPHM, Iea

Couanty, Mew Mexico, to provide for S0-~acre spacing units and

"uniform well spacing in said pool.

(3) That the information presently available concerning thé

' resaervolir characteristics of the 0il Center-Blinebry Pool indicatgs

that the pool can be sfficlently and economically drained on 80-

" acre proration units.

{(4) That the evidence concerning resexrvoir characteristics
Justifies the cestablishment of 80~acre proration units for a
temporary one-year perilod.

{(5) That all wells previously drilled in the 0il Center-
Blinebry pool will conform to a uniform spacing pattern and that
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CASE No. 2727
Order No. R~2408

continued development of the pool with uniform spacing of wells
will result in a more afficlient depletion of the reservolr,
thereby preventing waste and protecting correlative rights.

(6) That during the one-yesar period in which this order
will be in effact, all operators in the subject poocl should
gather all available information relative to drainage and
recoverable reserves.

{7) 'That this case shkould be reopened at an examiner hear-
ing in January, 1964, at which time the operators in the subject
pool should be prepared to appear and show cause why the pool
should not be devaloped on 40-acre proration units,

IT XS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Special Rule. and Regulations for the 04l Centaer-
. Blinebry Pool are hereby promuitated an follows:

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
OIL CENTER-BLINEBRY POOL

RULE 1. Each well completaed or recompleted in the 0il
Center-Blinebiy FoOi Or in the Blinsbhry formation within one mila
- of the 0il Center~Blinebry Pool and not nearer to or within the
- limits of another designated Blinebry pool, shall be spaced,
drilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special

Rules and Regulations herainafter set forth,

. RULE 2. <&£ach well shall be located on a standard unit 4
. containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of two governmental!
" quarter-quarter sections, or lots, joinad by a common bordering
' side and lying within a ginglie governmental guarter-section; or,
in irregular sections, lying within a single governmental quarter+
. section or within the northesast 160 acres or the northwest 160 '
- acreg of the irregular section.

RULE 3. The Secretary-Dirsctor may grant an exception to

- the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an

- application has been filed for a non~standard unit. All operatorsg
offsaetting the proposed non~-standard unit shall be notified of the¢
application by registered or certified mail, and the application

¢ shall state that such notice has been furnished., The Secretary-

. Director may approve the application i1f, after a period of 30 days,
' mO offset operator has entsred an objection to the formation of

- the unit. No non-standard unit containing less than 80 acres

. shall be enlarged to form a standard size unit except after

. notice and hearing.
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RULE 4. (a) In Township 21 3South, all wells on an 80-acre
proration unit shall be located in either the NE/4 oxr sSW/4 of a
governmental quarter-saction; or, in irregular governmental sec-
tions, on an odd-numbored lot.

b In Township 20 South, all wells on an 80-acre
proration unit shall be located in either the NW/4 or SE/4 of a
- governmental quarter-saction.

. No well shall ba located nearxer than 330 Jeet to

the boundary line of the quarter-quarter section or lot on which
it is situated.

. An 80-acre proration unit (79 through 81 acreas)
shall be aasigned an 80~acre proportional factor of 2.33 for
allowable purposes, effaective Februarxy 1, 1963. The allowable
assigned to any unit containing less than 79 or more than 81
acres shall bear the same ratio to a standarxd 80~acre allowable
as thae acreage in such unit bears to 80 scres. If a proration
unit contains more than cone wsll, the operator may produce the

- allowahle assigned to the unit from the wells on the unit in any
. proportion.

.l—

h
|u-

(2) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hear-
: a January, 104  at whioh ¢ima the eparatora in the gubjact
: pool may appear and show cause why tha 011 Center~Blinebry Pool
should not be developed on 40-acre proration units.

(3) That any operator desiring to dedicate B0 acres to a
well in the 0il Center-Blinebry Pool shall £il3 a new Form C~1218
- showing thereon the screage to be dedicated to the well and a
" FOrm C-~116 for a re-tast of said well at a daily rate not to
. eaxceed 105 barrels of oil per day with the Commission on orx
. before January 31, 19$63.

; (4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the :
. entry of such furthex orders as the Commission may deem necessary4

; DONE at santa Fe, Hew Mexico, on the day and year herein-
- above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATIOH CQMHISSIOH

bl
‘-~'.t. (j !})! ""!‘/
thk M. CAHPBELL, Jhairman

A.” L. PORTER, Jr., °
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R0, Company: oRTEXAS)

VEmE
A DIVISION OF CALIFORNIA OIL COMPANY

P. O. BOX 12489 J HOUSTON 1. TEXAS

January 20, 1964

New Mexico 0il Conserveation Commission
P. 6. Box 871
Sants ¥Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Case No. 2727, a review of Order R-2408 which established
temporary 80-acre spacing for the 0il Center-Blinebry Ponl
is scheduled for January 22, 1964,

Standerd 01 Compaily of Texas, a Division of Californi
Company, & working interest owner in the subject field

RN

|ID

011

)

reccommends that the present rules of Order R-~24C8 sho 14 Dve
made permanent T el

Yours very truly,

£y Y ; N

QJ {a »'}/}//',;.“
C. N. gnar“"
Chief gineer

RIMc: ja

ce: Continental 0il Company
P. 0. Box 460
Hobbs, New Mexico
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BEFORE THEZ O, COISERVAT IO O vy 1SSTON
0" THE
STATE © NtW MEXICO

NOVEMBER 19, 1962

IN THE MATTER CF THT APPLICATION Of
CONTINENTAL OIL CCMPANY FOR APPROVAL
OF TEMPORARY FIELD “WLES ESTABLISHING

30~ACRE SPACING !N & OIL CENTEK - oy 2 7
BLINEBRY POOL Ty StCTION 4, TOWNSHIP (/M A 7

21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, LEA COUNTY,

NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

COMES NOW APPLICANT, CONTINENTAL CIL COMPANY, AND RESPECTFULLY
REQUESTS APPROVAL OF TEMPORARY FIEID RULES ©S1ABLISHING 80-ACRE SPACING

IN THE OIL CENTER - SBLINEBRY POOL AND IN SUMPCRT THEREOF WOULD SHOW:

1, THAT APPLICANT COMPLZYED ITS MEVEl B-h WELL NO, 19 LOCATED
3,300 FEET FROM THE SOUTH LINE AND 2,310 FEZT FROM THE EAST LINE CF SECTION
4, TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM, 1A COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AS TH:
DISCOVERY WELL IN THE OIL CENTER -~ BLINEBRY fC.OL. [IN IAL POTENTIAL ON
FEBRUARY 14, 1962 WAS 168 BARRELS OIL IN 17 HOURS WITH GAS-OIL RATIO OF
1042 CUBIC FEET PER BARREL,

2, THAT INFORMATION AVAILABLE TO DATE INDICATCLS TH& RESL®R /IR
CAN BE DRAINED ADEQUATELY ON B0-ACRE SPACING,

2, THAT OPTIMUM DRAINAGE EFFICIENCY ON SUCH SPACING WILL RE
ACHIEVED IF DISTANCE BETWEEN WELLS IS REASCNABLY UNIFORM.

4, THAT A WELL SPACING PATTERN ESTABLISHING LOCATIONS IN THE
NE/4 AND SW/4 OF EACH REGULAR TUARTER SECTION ~ND IN ODD-NUMBERED LOTS OF
THE IRREGULAR SECTIONS WOULD PROVIDE A REASON.BLY UNIFORM WELL SPACING PRD-
GRAM,

5. THAT THE ESTABLISHMENT OF SUCH RJLES Ol A TEMPORARY BASIS
WOULD RESULT IN THE FREVENTION OF 4ASTE AND TiiZ PROTECTION OF CORRELATIVE

RIGHTS OF ALL PARTIES CONCERNED,




NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOM
PAGE 2

WHEREFORE, APPLICANT RESPECTFULLY PRAYS THAT THIS APPLICATION
BE SET FOR HEARING BEFORE THE COMMISSION'S DULY QUALIFIED EXAMINER AND,
THAT UPON NOTICE AND HEARING, AN ORDER BE ENTZKED ESTABLISHING FIELD RULES

FOR 80-ACRE SPACING FOR THE OIL CENTER - BLINEDRRY POOL AS DESCRIBED ABOVE,

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

) )
w0 G ///"/’””‘Z“\\

WM. A, MEAD

DIVISION SUPERINTENDENT
OF PRODUCTION

NEW MEXICO DIVISION

VTL~74
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THI ATLANTIC REFINING COMPANY

INCORDPPORATED - 110

PETROLIEUM PRODUCTS

ATLANTIC

DOMESTIC PRODUCING DEPARTMENT MAILING ADDRESS
NEW MEXICO DISTRICT P. O. BOX 1978

BOONE MACAULAY, DISTRICT MANAGER ROSWELL, NEW MEXICO
R. F. CHAMPION, DISTRICT LANDMAN
W. T. EAGTES, DISTRICT GEOPHYSICIST
E. R. DOUGLAS, DISTRICT GEOLOGIST

KLOX!N, DISTRICT DRLG . & PRCD. SUP'T.

. TOMLINSON. DISTRICT ENGINEER

WARE. ADMINISTRATIVE SUPERVISOR December 31, 1962

DPOPAT

A
W.
B.

New Mexico Oil Conservation Commission
Post Office Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: January 3, 1963, Examiner
__Hearing, Case No, 2727

Gentlemen:

The Continental Oil Company has applied for the establishment of
special rules concerning 80-acre spacings and allowables for the 0il
Center Blinebry Pool in lea County, New lMexico, Case No, 2727 will be
heard before the Examiner on Thursday, January 3, 1963,

2:

The Atlantic Refining Company is in agreement with the rules proe
posed by Continental and recommends that they be éstablished,  XtIantic
OWhS 4 ‘working interest in the Continental—opeérated Meyér B-L Lease
which presently has seven producing wells in the 0il Center Blinebry
Poole We have reviewed the reservoir characteristies of the pool and
the provisions of the rules to be presented, It is our opinion that
the rules will be appropriate,

Yours very truly,

W, P, Tomlinson

PJF:pam




DRAFT

JMD/esr
January 4, 1963

BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED BY THE OIL CCNSERVATION
COMMISSION OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No._ 2727

Order No. R- Z%J(S/

-~ APPLICATION OF CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY
FOR ESTABLISHMENT OF SPECIAL RULES AND
REGULATIONS FOR THE OIL CENTER~BLINEBRY
POOL, LEA CO . NEW MEXiCO.

2

- )

BY THE COMMISSION:

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

This cause came on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
January 3 , 1963, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before Daniel S. Nutter
Examiner duly appointed by the 0il Conservation Commission of New
Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission," in accordance
with Rule 1214 of the Commission Rules and Regulations.,

4

NOW, or this _day of _ January = 1968, the Commission,
a quorum being present, having considered the application, the
evidence adduced, and the recommendations of the Examiner,
’ Daniel S. Nutter . and being fully advised in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public rnotice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Continental 0il Company, seeks the
promulgation of Special Rules and Regulations for the 0Oil Center-

Blinebry Pool in Township 21 South, Range 36 East, NMPM, Lea
gb»amag.p?xuuwjr cnda.

County, New Mexico, .zﬁ_”""‘él. ﬁ '
anif?uh.“uzy o~ 2l ,

/7 (3) That the “information presently available concerning the
reservoir characteristics of the 0Oil Center-Blinebry Pool indicates
that the pool can be efficiently and economically drained on 80-
acre proration units.

(4) That the evidence concerning reservoir characteristics

justifies the establishment of 80-acre proration units for a

one .
temporary d-year period.

(5) That all wells previously drilled in the 0il Center-

Blinebry Pool will conform to a uniform spacing pattern and that

T




Ei;E No. 2727
continued development of the pool with uniform spacing of wells
will result in a more efficient depletion of the reservoir,
thereby preventing waste and protecting correlative rights.

(6} That during the one-year period in which this order
will be in effect, all operators in the subject pool should
gather all availlable information relative to drainage and
. recoverable reservec.

(7) That this case should be reopened at an examiner hear- .
ing in January, 1964, at which time the operators in the subject pbol
should be prepared to appear and show cause why the pool should ’

not be developed on 40-acre proration units,

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That Special Rules and Regulations for the 0il Center-

Blinebry Pool are hereby promulgated as follows:—eééeeE§vef=52§g;:__~/

’ €

.

SPECIAL RULES AND REGULATIONS
FOR THE
OIL. CENTER~-BLINEBRY POOL

RULE 1. Each well completed or recompleted in the 0Oil
ECenter—Blinebry Pool or in the Blinebry formation within one mile
{of the 0il Center-Blinebry Pool and not nearer to or within the
ilimits of another designated Blinebry pool, shall be spaced,
tdrilled, operated, and produced in accordance with the Special
‘Rules and Regulations hereinafter set forth.

RULE 2. Each well shall be located on a standard unit

.containing 80 acres, more or less, consisting of two governmental

h ; ) Iquarter—quarter sections, or lots, joined by a common borderlng j Ny
] e g : ' - -

)

E
\3
§

4 WP 11’527 - p/(” £ . ” ‘7,4:01 2> ”

/éom uzz}, HrarWocoedl /éﬁm 7%
/9b&¢ {at ;€%Z%£Z"; - .. e

T RULE 3. The Secretary-Director may grant an exception to

‘the requirements of Rule 2 without notice and hearing when an
‘application has been filed for a non-standard unit. All operators
offsetting the proposed non-standard unit shall be notified of the
application by registered or certified mail, and the application

shall state that such notice has been furnished. The Secretary-

Director may approve the application if, after a period cof 30 days, -
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no offset operator has entered an obJectlon to the formation of

No non - Stasdard um/ CONFAIN/ /55 s SOoaCres
the Unit.che// b0 s2/irged Ho Forme o Staddard Sixe smit
excap?t afiey oiiie add wearing.

RULE 4. (a) In Township 21 South,qaﬁizzeéés on an 80-acre

proration unit shall be located in either the NE/4 or SW/4 of a

governmental guarter sectioo;or, in irregular governmental sec-

tions, on an odd-numbered lot.

RULE 4. (b) 1In Township 20 South,ﬂaifazpéis on an 80-acre
proration unit shall be located in either the NW/4 or SE/4 of a
governmental quartexr section.

RULE 5. No well shall be located nearer than 330 feet to
the boundary line of the quarter-quarter section or lot on which

it 1s situated.

RULE 6. An 80-acre proration unit (79 through 81 acres)

‘shall be assighned an 80-acge proportional factor of 2.33 for allow-
effective Fbﬁ;uagZi,quB-

able purposesu The allowable assigned t¢ any unit contajining less

than 7.9 or more than 8l acres shall bear the same ratio to a

fstiﬁaard 80-acre allowable as the acreage in such unit bears to

na mara +h
o IRCIT o«

o v~

.80 acres. Tf a proration unit conta an onc
%operator may produce the allowable assigned to the uwnit from the

‘wells on the unit in any proportion.

b rrs/5. afo%/m :

?//”/—22) That this case shall be reopened at an examiner hear-

i

Eing in Januvary, 1964, at which time the operators in the bUbJeCt\

WP

i pool may appear and show cause why the 0il Center-Blinebry Pool

fshould not be developed oun 40-acre proration units.

(3) That any operator desiring to ded'c te 80 acres‘;;ig)
d Sus/ng Fheatos. Vhe dacre e b2 2/

’well in the 0il Center~-BIinebry Pool sh

q}J new Form c-1
ik 7B ZIZ (4 Form C-I6 Jbr'a.f!' 1 é%! iy ra¥s uot

with the Commission on or before 1963,

(4) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
jentry of such further orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year herein-
above designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

;H (//' Lﬁ /// OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

JACK M. CAMPBELIL, Chairman
E. S. WALKER, Member

A, L. PORTER, Jr., Member & Secretary

7 15 .

N Ce2&




BEFORE THE ML CONTERVATIZN CxISSION
Or THE

STATE C~ NEW MUXicO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION OF
CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY FOR APPROVAL
OF TEMPORARY FIELD RULES ESTABLISHING
30-ACRE SPACING IN THE OIL CENTER-
BLINEBRY POOL IN SECTION 4, TOWNSHIF

‘ SE 16 v 7
21 SOUTR, RANGE 6 AST, LEA COUNTY, C/a
NEW MEXICO W X 73

APPLICATION

COMES NOW APPLICANT, CONTINENTAL OIL COMPANY, D KESPECTFULLY
REQUESTS APPROVAL OF TEMPORARY FIELD RULES ESTABLISHING 80-~ACRE SPACING

IN THE OIL CENTER - BLINEBRY POOL AND IN SUPPCRT THEREQF WOULD SHOW!:

1, THAT APPLICAKT CCOMPLEYED ITS MEVER B-4 WELL NO. 19 LOCATED
3,300 FEET FROM THE SCUTH LINE AND 2,310 FEET “ROM THE EAST LINE OF SECTION
4, TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EASi, NMPM, LEA COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, AS THE

DISCOVERY WELL IN THF OIL CENTER - BLINEBRY PCOL., INITIAL POTENTIAL ON

FERRUARY 14, 1962 WAS 168 RARRFLS OTL IN 17 HOURS WITH GZAS-QIL RATID OF
1042 CUSIC FEET PER BARREL,
e 2, THAT INFORMATION AVATLABLE TO DATE INDICATES THE RESERVOIR

CAN BE DRAINED ADEQUATELY ON BO~ACRE SPACING.
3, THAT OPTIMUM DRAINAGE EFSICIENCY ON SUCH SP.. *G VL', 2%

ACHIEVED IF DISTANCE BETWEEN WELLS IS REASONABLY UNIFORM,

4, THAT A WELL SPACING PATTERM ESTABLISHING LALYVICHE i THE
NE/4 AND SW/4 OF EACH REGULAR QUARTER SECTTON AND IN ODD-NUMBERED LOTS OF

THE IRREGULAR SECTIONS WOULD PROVIDE A REASONABLY UNIFORM WELL SPACING PRO-

GRAM,
5. THAT THE ESTABLISHMENT OF SUCH FULES ON A TEMPORARY BASIS
WOULD RESULT IN TRE PREVENTION OF WASTE AND TtE PROTECTION OF CORRELATIVE

RIGHTS OF ALL PARTIES CONCERNED,




7s;

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSIOM
PAGE 2

WHEREFORE, APPLICANT RESPECTFULLY PRAYS THAT THIS APPLICATION
C GET FOR HEARING BEFORE THE COMAISSION'S DULY QUALIFIED EXAMINER AND,
THAT UPON NOTICE AND HEARING, AN CRUER BE ENTERED ESTABLISHING FIiELD RULES

FOR 80-ACRE SPACING FOR THE OIL CEMTER - BLINEBRY POOL AS DESCRIBED ABOVE,

RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED,

! s
" !

/u - C/ ////p P

WM. A, MEAD

DIVISION SUPTXINTENDENT
OF PRODUCTIGH

NEW MEXICO DIV.SION

VTL=-2ZW

R N
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KELLAHIN anp Fox
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

JASON W. KELLAHIN 544 EAST SAN FRANC!SCO STREET , ’ . YUcca 3-9396
ROBERT €. FOX POST OFFICE BOX 17213 . YUcca 2-298l
«

SANTA FE, NEW MEXIGO

Nov. 21, 1962

New Mexico 0Oll Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed is the appli~cation of Continental Qi1
Company for approval of temporary field rules for
the 0il Center-Blinebry Pool, Lea County, New lexico,
including 80-acre spacing for the pool,

It will be appreciated if this application can
be set for hearing before the Commission’s examiner
a% tas earliesy possible date, As soon as & hearing
date has been set, would you please advise me.

Yours very truly,

dm LOKW«—N

Jason W, Kellahin
JWKss
Encl. (3)

DOCKET MAILED

12ja1 /et

gl
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